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Arlington Youth Health and Safety Coalition
March 2021 Minutes

Date:March 4, 2021
Time: 5:30- 6:30pm
Location: Virtual (via Zoom)

Staff Present: Karen Koretsky
Attendance: Bryan White, Kerry Austin Smith, Sarah Augood, Colleen Leger, Douglas Grant, Cindy Bouvier, Carlene Newell, Christy Kiernan,, Pat Egan, Claire Egan, Max Ballerini, Gwen Van Allen, and Aliza Kopans

Minutes 
Attendees reviewed the February meeting minutes. Carleen moved to approve, Cindy seconded, all approved the February  meeting minutes 


Special Presentation:
Aliza Kopans, AHS Student and student Advisor to: https://www.turninglifeon.org
Presentation on digital wellness for teens, what made this a concerning issue for her and what she does as a teen advisor. Social media is meant to be addictive. It is not too late to address this in the teen years. to address this at home, normalize the conversation and listen. Negative impacts include: gaming addiction, sleep issues, violence.

Karen talked about the presentations for parents that Turning Life On offers. The Coalition decided that since most everyone has Zoom fatigue scheduling a program and designing a family media plan this for the fall would be best. Perhaps watch the social dilemma as a prerequisite.

Karen will arrange with Parent Forum Committee.

Committee Updates:
YRBS:
Cindy B reported that the YRBS will be administered on March 31st in grades 7-12. At AHS it will be in an advisory and in an extended homeroom at OMS. Eight questions about Covid-19 have been added. Parents will have an option to opt out.

Community Talk Grant: AYHSC has been awarded a $750 dollar grant to address underage drinking. Coalition discussed potential plans for an event. Something for youth might be best. Perhaps a social media messaging campaign.



Students-
Gwen spoke about the mini-grant students have been awarded. Sarah Lee is the faculty advisor. The students are doing a community mapping project relating to tobacco and vape retailers in the community. 

Kick Butts Day is happening virtually on March 31st.

Kerry Austin-Smith-talked about a program she attended that discussed making a family plan for transitioning back to routines post-covid. This may be something the Coalition can offer to the community. Perhaps a Parent Forum discussion

Bryan White-Diversion is working successfully. A student has completed the program. This is a great service to our youth.

Arlington has connected with the Doug Flutie Jr. Autism Foundation Pass Program. Shoulder patches and baseball hats are being made for Arlington youth to raise autism awareness.

Meeting adjourned at 7 pm.

Next meeting is scheduled for  April 1st, 2021 at 5:30pm.
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